# **G2 Business Meeting**

- Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

# **Chairperson:**

- Tim was out and our new co-chair did an EXCELLENT job filling in.
- Meeting minutes and agenda are posted on the District website: d34a51.com.
  A hard copy is available in the notebook at the front of the room.

# Reports:

## **GSR Report** (Jasen H.)

- Donnie will have spring assembly report next week and will put it in the book.
- No new business from the District meeting.

# Treasurer Report (Susan D.)

- Reports for April and May are in the notebook.
- Susan set aside money to reimburse Donnie for attending the assembly.
- As agreed upon last month, Susan set aside \$1000 for literature and chips. This amount was added to the prudent reserve.

#### Intergroup Report (Rob N.)

- Intergroup is doing better financially
- Still looking for people to rent out space at Intergroup for meetings.

#### **CPC/PI Report** (Carrie)

- CPC/PI committee wants to present a workshop at Healing Transitions.
- Covid spread through the HT and they are on lockdown.
- CPC/PI held a Workshop on Unity day.

#### **H&I** (Glenn)

- One meeting in July, 3 more scheduled.
- Lots of good attendance at the meetings.
- All August meetings are full with signups.
- Glenn created a sign-up sheet to sign up and a flyer with H&I meeting info.

• Glenn will make up a book of the readings, etc., to take to meetings for H&I and will keep it at our meeting room at Ephesus in the cabinet.

### **Speaker Seekers** (Arthur and Claudia)

- Tyron speaking at 5:45 this month.
- Tim V at the noon.
- Carrie is helping Claudia while she is on maternity leave.

#### Literature (Sarah)

• Sarah is the new Literature Rep. Collaborating with Tim, things are good.

## **Anniversaries** (Mary)

• Mary thanked Rose for taking care of the cake.

## Supplies (Rose)

• No update. Supply chain getting back to normal.

## **Old Business:**

#### • Alternate Positions:

- If interested in the remaining open positions, read the description (available in notebook and online), so you can see what the responsibilities are. Can also speak to the person who currently holds the position and sponsor, if needed.
- We always need people to make coffee and help clean up.

#### New Business from the floor:

- People aren't getting their home group chips. We need to create a process for this.
  - Suggestion to put the chips for the monthly anniversary in an envelope with their name on it.
- To keep the membership list updated, the first 2 days of the month at the noon and 5:45 send list around for people to verify sobriety date and cross names off if you know someone moved or is no longer in the program.

Next Business Meeting: Saturday, August 20th, 1:15 pm

Closed with the Lord's prayer.